EYE ON THE WORLD

Dec. 3, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Dec. 3, 2022.

Compiled by Dave Havir

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Democracies are in decline

• An article by Tom Brown titled "Half of the World's Democracies Are in Decline (Including the U.S.) With 'Severe Head Winds' Fanned by Ukraine War, Economic Crisis and Covid—Think Tank [IDEA—International Institute for Democracy and Electoral Assistance]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022. (The think tank covers 173 countries, claims that 104 were democracies and that 52 of those democracies were in decline.)

England is no longer a Christian nation

• An article by Peter Caddle titled "England No Longer a Christian Nation as Atheism and Islam Make Gains—Census" was posted at breitbart.com on

Nov. 29, 2022.

World Economic Forum praises China?

• An article by Kurt Zindulka titled "WEF's Klaus Schwab Says China Will Be a 'Role Model' in the 'Systemic Transformation' of the World" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

Apple censorship—China

- An article by Coco Feng titled "Apple Restricts AirDrop Feature for China Users in Latest iOS Update" was posted at scmp.com on Nov. 10, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Apple's Reliance on China Grows Perilous With Chaos in iPhone City [Zhengzhou]" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "DeSantis Slams Apple as 'Vassal of the CCP' After It Limits AirDrop on Chinese iPhones" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Tucker Carlson titled "Apple Is Now an Active Collaborator With China's Murderous Police State" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "DeSantis Hammers Apple for Helping Communist China Squash Protesters" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Republicans Threaten War With Apple If It Removes Musk's Twitter From App Store and Continues to 'Aid' China's Regime: GOP Members Say No Firm Should Have This Much Power and Slams Firm for AirDrop Update That Made It 'Harder' for 'Zero Covid' Protesters" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "The Apple of China's Eye! Tim Cook Tows the Beijing Line and Refuses to Condemn the Violent Suppression of Anti-Lockdown Protests—or Say Whether He Sympathizes With Beaten iPhone Factory Workers During Capitol Hill Meeting" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2022.

Covid protests in China

 An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Protests Are Spreading in China as Backlash Grows to the Communist Nation's Lockdowns: Report" was posted

at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

• An article by Chris Jewers titled "China Crushes Covid Dissent: Beijing Orders Six Million People Into Lockdown [for Five Days] in iPhone Factory City [Zhengzhou] After Images of Protests Went Viral—As Number of Coronavirus Cases Hit Its Highest Ever" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.

- An article by Ian Birrell titled "How Covid Revolt Swept Across China: Hundreds of Brave Protesters Demand Communist Leader Step Down Over Draconian Lockdowns in Biggest Uprising Since Tiananmen Square" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by David Averre and Matthew Lodge and Summer Goodkind titled "Wave of Civil Unrest Grips China 'In Largest Anti-Government Protests Since Tiananmen Square': Police Attack Anti-Lockdown Activists on Bus and Rallies Openly Call for Xi to Resign as Fury Over Zero-Covid Policy Flares for Third Day" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "China's Covid Revolution: Three Years of Growing Anger Over Beijing's Obsession With Failing Lockdowns Is Exploding Across the Country—but Xi 'Will Crack Down and Punish Protesters Severely' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- A video and an article by Zach Jewell titled "Video: Chinese Protesters Destroy Covid Testing Site as Police in Hazmat Suits Deploy to City Streets" were posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Chen Zifei, Gu Ting and Cheryl Tung titled "China's Rights Lawyers Volunteer to Help Wave of Lockdown Protest Detainees" was posted at rfa.org (Radio Free Asia) on Nov. 29, 2022.

Protests in China—notice Justin Trudeau hypocrisy

• An article by Monica Showalter titled "Justin Trudeau Praises China's Anti-Covid Lockdown Protesters—but Not Canada's Truckers" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Reports—China is softening

- An article by Joe McDonald titled "China Eases 'Zero Covid' Rules After Wide Protests of Lockdowns" was posted at pbs.org on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Chinese Cities Cut Back Covid

Restrictions After Protests" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

• A Reuters article by Brenda Goh and Martin Quin Pollard titled "Two Chinese Cities Ease Covid Curbs After Protests Spread" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Reports—China is doubling down

- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "BBC Journalist [Edward Lawrence] Was Beaten Up and Arrested 'For His Own Good to Stop Him Catching Covid' While Covering Protests That Have Rocked China, Local Cops Claim: Reporter Is Seen Screaming for Help After Locals Tried to Stop Police Attacking Him" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "China Doubles Down on 'Zero Covid'— Orders Police to Hunt Down Protesters" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Is another covid-like virus forming?

- An article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "Covid-Like Virus Is Discovered Lurking in Bats in Southern China—and Scientists Say It Has the Potential to Jump to Humans" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Cassidy Morrison titled "Next Major Covid Variant Is Poised to Be More Deadly, Doctors Warn After Studying Patient Who Harbored Omicron for Six Months" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

China, New Zealand, Canada and Scotland

• An article by Dan Wootton titled "Shame on [New Zealand's Jacinda] Ardern, [Canada's Justin] Trudeau, [Scotland's Nicola] Sturgeon and [UK's Jeremy] Hunt Who Backed Such an Approach in the West" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

New Zealand parents—finally use vaccinated blood for child

- An article by Olivia Day titled "Parents [in New Zealand] Refuse to Let Doctors Use Vaccinated Blood in Life-Saving Surgery on Their Baby Boy Because They Think the Covid Vaccine Is 'Experimental' " was posted at dailymail.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Nikki MacDonald and Tony Wall titled "Baby Blood Case: Parents [in New Zealand] Accept That Some Blood Products From Vaccinated

Donors May Have to Be Used" was posted at i.stuff.co.nz on Dec. 2, 2022.

Other international covid

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Covid Lockdown Curfew Employed in German State Declared Illegal by Court" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Maria Cheng and Farai Mutsaka titled "Scientists Mystified, Wary, as Africa Avoids Covid Disaster" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 19, 2022.
- An article by Thomas Lifson titled "Medical 'Experts' Struggle to Explain Africa's Very Low Covid Vaccination and Death Rates" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

International climate change

- An article by Julia Shapero titled "Climate Protesters at Berlin Airport Briefly Halt Traffic After Gluing Themselves to Runway" was posted at thehill.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Evita Duffy titled "Why the UN Climate Summit Was Actually the China Empowerment Summit?" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Kurt Zindulka titled " 'Great Reset in Full Force'—Dutch Government Plans to Shut Down Up to 3,000 Farms to Meet EU Green Goals" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.

International food crisis

• An article by Alistair MacDonald titled "Globalized Supply Chain Brings More-Turbulent Food Prices" was posted at wsj.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

International—mutilating children

• Looking back to May 2022, an article titled "How the McMaster Pediatric Gender Diversity Program Is Helping Gender Diverse Youth Thrive [Through Canadian Financial Corporation TD Bank]" was posted at stories.td.com on May 17, 2022.

• An article by Brandon Drey titled "[Canadian Financial Corporation] TD Bank Quietly Donated \$500,000 to 'Gender Affirming' Procedures for Minors" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 22, 2022.

Comments about JK Rowling

- An article by Staff titled "Former Labor Donor [of Over \$1 Million in 2008] JK Rowling Attacks Party for Backing Nicola Sturgeon's Controversial Plans to Allow Scots to Self-Identify Their Legal Gender [Via the Scottish Gender Recognition Bill]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled "J.K. Rowling Sends Champagne After Woman Heckles [Scotland's First Minister Nicola] Sturgeon Over Trans Self-ID Law" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 2, 2022.

French priest sanctioned—comment about abortion

• An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "French Priest Sanctioned for Saying Abortion Has More Victims Than World-War-I" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war

- An article by David Averre titled "Ukraine Says Negotiating With Russia Would Be 'Capitulation': Zelensky's Presidential Advisor Condemns West's 'Bizarre' Attempts to Persuade Them to Enter Peace Talks as They Refuse to Stop Offensive Against Putin's Forces" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by David Averre and Will Stewart titled "Sudden Death of Foreign Minister of Belarus [Vladimir Makei] Raises Suspicions of Foul Play After It Emerged He Was Due In Poland to Meet With Key Western Officials 'Against Russia's Wishes' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "America Could Send 100-Mile Precision Strike Weapons to Ukraine That Would Let Kyiv Strike Behind Russian Lines

as Zelensky Tries to Replenish His Shrinking Weapons Haul" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war—facing winter

- An article by Chris Jewers titled "How Russia Plunged Ukraine Into Darkness: Satellite Images Show Lights Out Across the Country After Putin Targeted Energy Stations in Latest Brutal Barrage of Missiles" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Millions of Ukrainians Are Without Power as Winter Bites: Households Facing Bleak Few Months Without Light, Water or Heat as Temperatures Plummet and Officials Compare Russian Shelling of Energy Infrastructure to 'Genocidal' Tactics of Stalin" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2022.

Russia-Ukraine war—good for weapons industry

- A Reuters article by Michael Kahn, Anna Koper and Robert Muller titled "Weapons Industry Booms as Eastern Europe Arms Ukraine" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Nigerian President [Muhammadu Buhari] Complains Ukraine War Bringing Arms and Manpower to Terrorists" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Is there any talk about removing Putin?

- An article by Jack Newman and Will Stewart titled "Putin Fears He Will Be Killed and Is 'Fighting for His Life' in Ukraine, Because 'There Is No Forgiveness for Tsars Who Lose Wars in Russia'—Senior Ukrainian Figure [Oleksiy Arestovich] Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Will Stewart and David Averre titled "Putin 'Has Lost 160 Generals and Colonels Among 1,500 Officers' Since the Start of His War; Ukrainian Military Official Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about Russia

• An article by Dale Fox titled "Russia Set to Ban Any Public Mention of Gay Relationships as MPs Approve Bill Banning All LGBTQ 'Propaganda' in Latest Clampdown on Rights" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.

Comments about Russia and China

• An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Russian, Chinese Bombers Jointly Patrol Near U.S. Asian Allies for Third Time in a Year" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Comments about China

- An article by John Vandiver titled "U.S. and NATO Allies to Discuss How to Limit Economic Reliance on China" was posted at stripes.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Pentagon Admits China Used Biden's Disastrous Afghanistan Withdrawal as Propaganda Tool to Describe the U.S. as An 'Unreliable Partner and Declining Power' in Report Saying Communists Want to 'Revise International Order' by 2049" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.

Comments about China and Taiwan

- An article by Lin Tsuel-Yi and William Hetherington titled "China Intensifying Cyberattacks Against Taiwan: Report" was posted at taipeitimes.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Karoun Demirjian titled "Pentagon Warns of China's Plans for Dominance in Taiwan and Beyond" was posted at washingtonpost.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Comments about Taiwan's computer chips

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Maria Ryan titled "Taiwan Dominates the World's Supply of Computer Chips—No Wonder the U.S. Is Worried" was posted at the conversation.com on Aug. 4, 2022.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Paul Mozur, John Liu and Raymond Zhong titled " 'The Eye of the Storm': Taiwan Is Caught in a Great Game Over Microchips" was posted at nytimes.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Chris Miller titled "The Chips That Make Taiwan the Center of the World" was posted at time.com on Oct. 5, 2022.

Comments about Israel

• An article by Eliav Breuer titled "Netanyahu Gives Crash Course in Machiavellian Politics" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

• An article by Lahav Harkov titled "Qatar Shows That Abraham Accords Did Not Change Arab-Israeli Relations—Analysis" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Comments about Iran

- An article by Ben Church titled "Iran Players Remain Silent During National Anthem at World Cup in Apparent Protest at Iranian Regime" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Alastair Talbot titled "Families of Iran's World Cup Team 'Are Threatened With Imprisonment and Torture If the Players Do Not Sing the National Anthem Before USA Clash or If They Protest Against Tehran Regime' was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by David Hookstead titled "Iran Players Sing Anthem After Reports of Families Being Threatened Back Home" was posted at outkick.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Jimmy McCloskey titled "Biden's Hopes of Reviving Obama Iran Deal (Later Axed by Trump) Fade As Intelligence Warns Country Is Just Weeks Off Obtaining Sufficient Nuclear Material to Build Its First Atom Bomb" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- A video and an article by Tom Perry, Mark Heinrich and Hugh Lawson titled "Niece of Iran's Supreme Leader [Ayatollah Ali Khamenei] Urges World to Cut Ties With Tehran—Online Video" were posted at reuters.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Dale Fox titled "Iranian Official Finally Admits More Than 300 People Have Been Killed in Nation-Wide Anti-Regime Protests—but the Toll's Still Lower Than the 451 Estimated" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about Saudi Arabia

 An article by Dale Fox and Tom Brown titled "Saudi Arabia Has Now Executed 17 People in Just 12 Days—Taking the Total for 2022 to 144" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.

Comments about Taliban

• An article titled "Three Women Among Dozen Publicly Flogged in Afghanistan—Taliban Official" was posted at bbc.com on Nov. 23, 2022.

• An article by Mohammed Rasool titled "The Taliban Is Flogging People in Football Stadiums for 'Adultery and Gay Sex' " was posted at vice.com Nov. 24, 2022.

Comments about Qatar

- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled "Qatar World Cup Officials Offer Refunds and New Accommodations to Fans Staying in 'Rip-Off' Metal Containers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Devereux-Evans titled "Mexican Fans Are Caught Trying to Smuggle Booze Into Qatar World Cup Stadium in a Flask Disguised as Binoculars" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "U.S. Okays \$1 Billion Arms Sale to Qatar During Key World Cup Match [Involving U.S. Team]" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "The Countries Where Being Gay Could Get You Killed: As World Cup Host Qatar Becomes Focus of LGBT Campaigners, We Reveal Where Homosexuality Is Still Illegal and Even Carries the Death Penalty" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.

International miscellaneous news

- An article by Frances Martel titled "India: Argentina and Brazil Soccer Fans Beat Each Other With Sticks in a Cemetery" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Kate Pickles titled "Looking After Your Grandkids Can Stop You Getting Lonely, Scientists [at King's College London] Say—but Caring for a Spouse Won't" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.
- A Reuters article by David Shepardson titled "Ford Recalls 634,000 Vehicles Worldwide Over Fire Risks [Under Hoods]" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Thieves Steal Gold Coins Worth Over \$1.6 Million From German Museum" was posted at jpost.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

• An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "Cheetahs Could Soon Be Extinct: Fears Are Growing the Majestic cats (and Other Large Carnivores in the African Savannah) Are Disappearing Due to Persecution by Humans and Habitat Loss; Study Reveals" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 25, 2022.

- An article by Mary Lou Lang titled "U.S. to Spend \$50,000 to Seed India With 'Pride/Rainbow' Groups" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by John Ely titled "Monkeypox Is Renamed 'Mpox' by the WHO After Claims Decades-Old Term Was 'Racist and Discriminatory Towards Africa' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Cassandra Morgan titled "United Nations Orders Australia to Ban Smacking [Spanking] as Expert Says the Nation Is 'Way Behind' the Rest of the World on the Issue" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft t—itled "Norway's Left-Wing Government to Hit Fleeing Billionaires With Even Higher Taxes" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Ben Whitehead titled "Shipwreck Found at Bottom of Norway's Largest Lake Could Be 700 Years Old, Archaeologists Believe" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Three Stowaways Found Alive on Ship's Rudder After Almost 2,800 Mile Journey at Sea [From Nigeria to the Canary Islands]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Tom Brown titled "British Man Is Beaten and Robbed of His Clothes, Cash and \$22,000 Rolex After He Fell for Dating App Honeytrap in Brazil" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "India Will Surpass Japan and Germany [to Become] the World's Third Largest Economy" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.



An article by Scott Powell titled "Xi Jinping's Abrupt Reversal of Fortune Provides a Wake-Up Call and New Direction for America" was posted at

townhall.com on Nov. 29, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

While there have been protests against COVID testing and quarantine requirements associated with zero-COVID policies over the last year in China, they were limited to a few localities.

But the death of 10 people in Urumqui, China, on November 25, 2022—who were burned alive in an apartment building with doors having been welded shut by government officials—catalyzed a larger response.

Massive waves of street protests have swept through at least eight large Chinese cities and dozens of university campuses over the last few days.

The simmering grievances against excessive COVID testing and quarantine requirements have now intensified into bold and outspoken opposition against Xi Jinping and the Communist Party.

In Beijing on Sunday, protesters chanted, "we don't want a leader, we want votes" and "don't be a slave, be a citizen." In Shanghai, protesters have demanded, "Xi Jinping! Step down! CCP! Step down!"

The situation coming out of theses sudden protests may be more dangerous than the Tiananmen Square massacre in 1989 to the continuity of China because then the protesters wanted the removal of some government leaders while keeping the Communist Party.

Now, even with more risk to dissenting Chinese due to the totalitarian surveillance state that exists throughout China, protesters are more brazen—willing to protest the government with placards touting anti-regime slogans, and engaging in group chants, calling for "freedom of expression," and "ending the rule of Xi Jinping."

It may be that the dictatorial anti-rational rule imposed on the people by the Chinese government response to lingering Covid-19 transmission, may contain within it the seeds of the CCP's undoing.

More than a decade ago, Chinese-American political scientist and China governance expert Minxin Pei made this very case against Mao Zedong—the very leader who Xi Jinping wants to emulate—noting that, "While trampling institutional rules and norms may benefit autocratic rulers, it is not necessarily good for their regimes."

The large-scale medical imprisonment of populations that started with the COVID-19 virus release in Wuhan and spread to other Chinese cities was

exported to Europe and the United States in the first quarter of 2020.

As if in coordination, the WHO, the World Economic Forum, the CDC, Bill Gates, and Anthony Fauci all jumped on the bandwagon with praise for the China lockdowns.

In the United States, those lockdowns and the associated fear factor not only shut the economy down, but provided an ideal environment for leftist Democrat activist lawyers to succeed in forcing change in state election rules to their advantage, such as allowing wholesale distribution of mail-in ballots, the legitimization of ballot harvesting, the extension of deadlines for counting ballots, and legal challenges to voter ID and signature verification laws.

All of which contributed to election irregularities and the subsequent loss of the legitimacy of the U.S. government on the world stage.

In addition, to the effects of lockdowns, America has experienced the following.

- Unprecedented censorship.
- The corruption of science and the administration of health care.
- The decertification of dissenting doctors.
- The banning of non-vaccination alternative preventive therapeutic treatments for COVID.
- And later, the mandatory injections of an emergency use authorized COVID-19 vaccine formula with a safety profile that's being increasingly questioned.

The Chinese people are exhibiting extraordinary courage in revolting against the CCP and calling for its demise.

Meanwhile, the elites behind the Biden administration don't know what to do.

They know that if they support the Chinese people's revolt, they will also be acknowledging the irrationality of the CCP's policies.

And by implication, they would be indicting their past COVID policies and potentially undermining the ability to use future pandemics to gain greater control and consummate the Great Reset.

In summary, what is happening now halfway around the world in China has tremendous implications for reversing the political corruption and loss of freedoms that Americans have been experiencing.

The Chinese regime as a shining model for the Great Reset of Klaus Schwab and his World Economic Forum is collapsing before our very eyes.

The Great Reset—from its government controlled digital currency, universal health passports, and its wall-to-wall surveillance state—has no place in America or any country that values liberty, truth, and justice.



An article by Robert A. Taft titled "Triggering the Great Reset" was posted at americanthinker.com on December 1, 2022. Following is the article.

Both the East, led by China and Russia, and the West, led by U.S. and EU globalists, want to fundamentally change the world order. They call this change the Great Reset, first termed by Klaus Schwab, founder and executive director of the World Economic Forum (WEF).

The WEF consists of the world's wealthiest people, including over 1,000 global corporations and most of the G-20 leaders. Schwab & Co. naively view China as a partner, with dictator Xi Jinping a regular forum keynote speaker. Although China and Russia are diehard nationalists, their mission dovetails with that of Western globalists, so, for now, Xi and Vladimir Putin play along.

Nationalist Donald Trump gave them a common enemy and COVID-19 set the East-West alliance.

During the Obama administration, China achieved enormous gains in overtaking the United States. China's rise was a boon for corporations. They ignored the \$600-billion-a-year thievery of American technology in hopes of accessing the largest market on earth, stocked with some of the cheapest labor and raw materials available.

- From 2016 to 2020, globalists and the Chinese watched helplessly as Donald Trump returned manufacturing to this country and increased wages for workers at an unprecedented rate.
- China experienced its worst economic years since their 2001 World Trade

Organization entry. Corporate lobbyists paid Uniparty politicians handsomely to overthrow the president.

- Wall Street teamed with China to try to halt Trump's tariff imposition on the communist nation and China paid nearly \$14 billion to politicians and 600 U.S. groups, all to work against Trump.
- High-tech capitalist companies like Google refused to work with the Defense Department but rolled over for China, our Number 1 foe.
- To slow the Trump engine, billionaires like Mike Bloomberg, George Soros, and Bill Gates poured in millions into the effort to increase the wealth gap between the elite and the worker bees, while China's slave labor provided the perfect model.
- So China and Western globalists formed their unofficial alliance to destroy Trump.
- On one side were the global corporations and the United Nations with their World Bank and International Monetary Fund and the Bank of International Settlements.
- On the other side, China, wanting its power to grow, welcomed help from naïve Western globalists. Wall Street began to funnel American investment funds into China companies to prop up the Chinese economy.
- Together, China and the Western globalists set the stage for COVID-19.

A year after Trump assumed office, Dr. Anthony Fauci announced a major pandemic would shortly strike the world. In October 2019, globalists Bill Gates and Mike Bloomberg organized *Event 201*. Its purpose: to simulate a pandemic. One hundred and thirty guests, including representatives from the Central Intelligence Agency (CIA), the Center for Disease Control (CDC), the World Health Organization (WHO) and global corporations, attended. The stated key to success to the Great Reset: world leaders must lockdown economies to stop the pandemic.

So COVID-19 helped the East and the West. While China measured its effectiveness militarily during the pandemic, the West gauged its ability to control and reduce the population. China launched a bioweapon without much global pushback and the West, through fear and misinformation, began to convert democracy into totalitarianism. And so the stage was set for Schwab's Great Reset as China became a reliable partner.

The G-20 brings together the world's major economies that account for over 80% of the world GDP and 75% of global trade. G-20 included Western and

Eastern leaders from developed and developing countries and became the perfect vehicle to advance the Great Reset.

This year's G-20 summit included two meetings.

- John Kerry, Biden's environmental czar, headed the first meeting in Egypt where he proposed that EU countries and the United States pay reparations to developing countries, including the world's worst polluter China, for environmental damage caused by the West. The outrageous price tag for this initiative and requisite environmental infrastructure: over \$7 trillion annually.
- The second meeting held in Bali, featured Klaus Schwab, who pitched his Great Reset, the systematic restructuring of the world where technology will change how people and government function.

Subsequent to the Bali meeting, East and West now agreed to the following.

- Implement communist-style totalitarian rule globally to maximize the wealth gap between the rich and the worker bees. Western globalists, led by Schwab, praise the Chinese system. They encourage Western financing, namely Wall Street, to bolster China's industry. China's model of slave labor utilization not only minimizes labor costs but also shows how low worker wages must fall to maximize profits and feed global oligarchs.
- Reduce global population. Since the launch of mRNA gene therapies
 passed off as legitimate vaccines, the death rate globally has increased
 by 40%. Schwab, nonetheless, is pushing the G-20 to globally
 implement regular mRNA vaccines and to mandate vaxports to monitor
 compliance. Travel and other restrictions would befall anyone not well
 jabbed.
- Control healthcare globally. Mandatory vaccines would both reduce population and result in windfall profits for the elites, while increasing their power over the masses and controlling the global death rate. China, by producing most of the ingredients in pharmaceuticals, not only would regulate the flow of these pharmaceuticals but also their content.
- Use technology to control global population and replace individuality with collectivism, i.e., everyone must think the same and commit to global governance. People would be monitored by China's Social Credit Scores and facial recognition IDs, not just *vaxports*.

 Advance transhumanism. People would be merged with technology to improve and better control them. Globalists are preparing for cyborg development by brainwashing children electronically with apps like China-backed *Tik Tok* whose purpose is to condition/program kids how to think about what they observe.

 Digitalize food processing and develop biotechnology to create what they call a sustainable food supply. Both Schwab and Biden, in his biotechnology executive order, call for building more equitable food systems.

But while the western and eastern participants share a vision for the Great Reset, there are significant differences that will eventually tear them apart.



An article by Jay Valentine titled "Here's How They Did it: Real-time Election Fraud" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 30, 2022. Following are excerpts of the article.

Database latency—a geeky term, but that's how they did it!

Database latency is when current reality lags the underlying record.

A policeman pulls over a speeder. The police computer reports that three hours ago a similar vehicle and person held up a liquor store—so the police are on alert.

No database latency.

County election managers change the zip code of 31,000 voters on September 3. Ballots go out that week. Those 31,000 are undeliverable. Someone collects those valid ballots. On September 15, those addresses are quietly changed back.

National Change of Address Database (NCOA) will not pick up those address changes. They didn't happen because there is no history.

The 31,000 citizens were getting their mail just fine—except for ballots. Ballot addresses were driven by the county mail-in ballot database—the one that was changed, then changed back.

Many states send ballots to everyone; the recipient is none the wiser that they never received a mail-in ballot. They may vote in person. Oops! "You already voted!" Ever heard that?

Welcome to database latency.

Our bad guy pals know they can change voter rolls, take an action, then change them back. Who would know?

A thousand voters are changed from inactive, voted, then changed back, and how would you ever know? With lots of complex footwork, you could eventually tell from their voter history file—months after the election.

What are you going to do about it? Reverse the election?

The ballot gathering scammers know about latency—it's their ground game!

To Republicans, election engineering is civics. To Democrats, it's business—and they are great at it!

They know the Republicans have hundreds of diligent election sleuths working in basements and dining room tables checking voter rolls for the dead and the fakes.

They know those people rely on NCOA and Melissa and other highly latent services as their baseline. If someone moved, it shows up in NCOA—two months later.

A real voter moved. They want to keep getting their St. Jude's donation cards. They fill in their NCOA form to get mail forwarded to their new address. Our fraud detectives find this person—and maybe someone voted for them. Cross out one phantom!

Our bad guys are happy to give up a few retail-level ballots to hide the wholesale-level ballot-gathering apparatus. They count on it.

Here's the fraud equation taking place across the country.

- Count the in-person votes.
- Shut down the system (Atlanta water leak, Maricopa County everything).
- Bring in undeliverable ballots gathered when you changed voters' names addresses or zip codes, then changed them back.
- Determine the votes you need to win. Press the "WIN" button.

Wait for the Republicans to file a lawsuit months later.

Floating ballots are the lifeblood Democrats need to win—and win they do.

Ballot gatherers know Republicans use dumb technology—relational databases, SQL, NCOA, Melissa, all non-real time, highly latent systems.

Bad guys are happy to watch Republicans waste time finding ones and twos, while the real action takes place by the thousands—invisible to these batch, latency-prone systems.

The RNC helps with its antiquated "big data" system equally oblivious to anything that happens within a month.

We know an election commission is going to do anything possible to make the Democrat win. Wisconsin Election Commission, Arizona's Maricopa County, seven states in 2016, for instance.

Rather than wasting time on batch NCOA, we get a daily copy of the election roll. That's expensive! The list in Wisconsin is \$12,000! But did you know your Democrat friends bought it 28 times before the 2016 election?

What is a governorship worth? How much does a contested Senate seat cost? Maybe \$50 million? What is a presidential campaign worth?

Why would anyone spend \$50 million on a Senate seat and let the other side own the election rolls? That is a question Ronna McDaniel may be asked by Mike Lindel!!

We take that election roll, with perhaps 15 million voters, Florida, for instance, or Texas—compare every voter against every other voter and address, down to the cell level, and see any differences—every day!

What do we find?

In a real-life example, this month, we found a county that changed 31,500 zip codes, yet the voter remained at the same address. Curious?

That means the voter did not change their address, continued to receive all their mail, except one item—a ballot sent from a voter commission.

Our teams in Wisconsin and Florida are discovering this scam by the truckload—do not email me that it is not real! And NCOA and Melissa? They are totally blind to this—because the addresses are changed back!

The Fractal team spent the last 20 months, with guidance from Mike Lindell,

encouragement from the great Sheriff David Clarke, and over a dozen election integrity teams advancing voter integrity analysis from the ancient, batch, latent to the modern, current real-time.

We learned the core strategy to fight ballot-gathering fraud in real time analysis of voter rolls and cast ballots. It is also real-time analysis of ballot collection points—like large apartment complexes and dorms where ballots gather because there is not an apartment number.

The question now is whether Republicans want to start leading with technology or continue to spend millions on "big data" "data driven" batch buzzwords.

We are about to find out.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

Will Republicans ban earmarks?

- An article by David Ditch titled "House Republicans Can Drain the Swamp by Banning Earmarks" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "House Republicans Vote Against Banning Earmarks: 'Shameful Display of Swamp Politics' [With the Vote Being 158-58-1]" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by Naveen Athrappully titled "Facebook Fined \$277 Million for Privacy Violations" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "If Big Brother and Big Tech Can Team Up to Violate Political Opponents' Privacy Over Jan. 6, They Can Do the Same to You" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by Spencer Brown titled "Elon Musk Can Help Expose the Biden Administration's Collusion With Big Tech" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

- An article by Jonathan Chadwick titled "Twitter Is Reinstating 62,000 Banned Accounts Under CEO Elon Musk's Suspension 'Amnesty' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Evita Duffy titled "Google Gives Millions to Boost Leftist Disinformation Peddlers of Legacy Media" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Musk Confirms: Yes, Twitter Has Interfered in Elections" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Comments about free speech

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Elon Musk Reveals Apple Is the Latest Company to Desert Twitter—With at Least 50 of Its Top Advertisers (Including Chevrolet, Chipotle, Ford and Jeep) Pausing Ads or Abandoning the Platform Entirely Since His \$44 Billion Takeover" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Jon Brodkin titled "Musk Asks If Apple 'Hates Free Speech' Because It Cut Twitter Ad Spending" was posted at arstechnica.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Chief Twit Elon Musk Says 'Tyranny Is All That Lies Ahead' If Free Speech Is Lost in America as He Prepares to Release Sensitive 'Twitter Files' on Suppression: 'This Is a Battle for the Future of Civilization' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Claire Conway titled "Elon Musk: Public 'Deserves to Know What Really Happened' When Twitter Suppressed Free Speech" was posted at wealthofgeeks.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Comments about Twitter's Transparency reports

- An article titled "Covid-19 Misinformation" was posted at transparency.twitter.com on July 28, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Twitter's First Transparency Reports Are Here and They're Eye-Opening" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

• An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Twitter Dropped Its Covid 'Misinformation' Policy, but No One Noticed Until Now" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Is Apple pulling Twitter app?

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Musk to Start Creating Smartphones If Apple, Google Remove Twitter From App Stores" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Rumpf titled "Elon Musk Meets Apple CEO Tim Cook, Says Twitter Not at Risk of Getting Pulled From App Store" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Connor Smith titled "Apple and Elon Musk Make Nice; A 'Walk in the Park' Is Better Than a Brawl" was posted at barrons.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Will White House get involved with Twitter?

- An article by Nikki Schwab titled " 'We Are Keeping an Eye' on Twitter, Karine Jean-Pierre Says: White House Confirms They Are Monitoring Elon Musk's Takeover and Rise in Users After Being Pressed on Whether It Will Be a Source of Misinformation" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Justin Cooper titled "Biden Administration Says 'Keeping an Eye on' Elon Musk's Twitter; Musk Responds ['Why Are So Many in the Media Against Free Speech? This Is Messed Up']" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Biden's Treasury Secretary Janet Yellen Does a U-Turn and Says Musk's Twitter Deal Should Be Investigated and It's Content Should Be 'Monitored' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "White House Dodges Questions on Why It Has Promised to 'Monitor' Musk's Twitter—While Avoiding Tim Cook's Firm [Apple] Siding With Chinese Government and Making It Harder for 'Zero Covid' Protesters to Communicate" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "White House: We Won't Tell Apple to Allow Airdrop in China Because They're Private [Company], That's a Different

Situation From Us Vowing to Watch Twitter" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Consequences of an anti-christian world

• An article by John Daniel Davidson titled "The Balenciagas of an Anti-Christian World 'Condemn' Child Abuse While Castrating, Traumatizing and Exploiting Kids" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Powerful in society—haven for pedophilia

• An article by Jeff Poor titled "[Tucker] Carlson: There Is a Tolerance for Pedophilia Among the Most Powerful in Our Society" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2022.

Hollywood and theater world—haven for pedophilia

- Looking back to May 2016, an article by Alex Stedman titled "Elijah Wood Says Hollywood Has a Pedophilia Problem" was posted at variety.com on May 23, 2016.
- An article by Joshua Klein titled "WaPo Theater Critic Peter Marks Praises 'Brilliant' Play Sympathizing With Rapists, Pedophiles" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Outrage Grows as Hollywood Remains Silent on Balenciaga BDSM-Themed Child Ads" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Comments about Balenciaga sexualized photoshoot

- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "[Luxury Fashion Company] Balenciaga Apologizes for Creepy Photoshoot With Sexualized Teddy Bears and Child Porn Court Document" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Jennifer Van Laar titled "[Luxury Fashion Company] Balenciaga's Attempted Damage Control: \$25 Million Suit Filed Against Producers of Child Sexualization Ad Campaign" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 26, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled " 'The View' Hosts Admit They Can't Even Show Balenciaga 'Fetish Themed' Ad With Children" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

• An article by Jack Montgomery titled "[Nigel] Farage: Media Avoiding Balenciaga BDSM Kids Scandal to Cover for the Left" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Incestuous gay-sex scene

• An article by Nola Ojomu titled "'My Jaw Is on the Floor': The White Lotus Viewers Are Left Stunned by 'Incestuous' Gay Sex Scene Between Two 'Family Members' in Very Graphic Cliffhanger Ending of Fifth Episode" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

California prisons releasing pedophiles

- An article by Josh Boswell titled "'It's Frightening for Society': Thousands of Convicted Pedophiles in California Are Being Released From Prison in Less Than a Year for Horrific Acts, Including Rape, Sodomy and Sexual Abuse of Kids Under 14" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Drey titled "Thousands of Pedophiles Serve Less Than One Year in California Prisons: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Congress passes same-sex marriage bill

- An article by Megan Basham titled "When Christian Leaders Capitulate on Marriage, Innocent Children Suffer" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Stella Morabito titled "If Marriage Can Mean Anything, It Will Soon Mean Nothing" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

What does Catholic Church think of the bill?

• An article by Staff titled "Catholic Church: 'Homosexual Acts Are Intrinsically Disordered' . . . Under No Circumstances Can They Be Approved" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Did you hear the prayer before the bill passed?

• An article by Staff titled "Senate Prays Before Legalizing Gay Marriage: 'Lord, Give Us the Grace to Stay on the Road of Virtuous and Godly Living' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Disney-lied about Florida bill

• Looking back to March 2022, a press release titled "Governor Ron DeSantis Signs Historic Bill to Protect Parental Rights in Education" was posted at flgov.com on March 28, 2022. (The bill prohibits classroom instruction about sexual orientation or gender identity in K-3 classrooms.)

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Jillian Olsen titled "Disney vs. DeSantis: A Timeline of Florida's Bill Dubbed 'Don't Say Gay' by Critics" was posted at wtsp.com on March 29, 2022.

Disney—seemingly choosing profits over woke

- An article by Bill Donahue titled "Money, Not Ethics, Guides Disney Shakeup" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Baculi titled "Ousted Disney CEO Bob Chapek Reportedly Cooked the Books to Hide Disney Plus Financial Losses" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Rubin titled "Disney's 'Strange World' [With Features an Openly Gay Character] to Lose \$100 Million in Theatrical Run" was posted at variety.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Scott Whitlock titled "Disney CEO Bob Iger Tells Employees He Wants to 'Quiet' Down Culture Wars, 'Respect' the Audience" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Disney-keep an eye on woke agenda

- An article John F. Trent titled "Disney CEO Bob Iger Claims He's the Arbiter of What Is Right and Wrong; Confirms Company Will Continue to Promote Acts of Grave Depravity" was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Baculi titled " 'Willow' Producer Jonathan Kasdan Says Sequel Series' Central Lesbian Romance 'Keeps Alive That Spirit of Moving the Fantasy Genre Into a Contemporary Sound' " was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Comments about mutilating children

• An article by Eddie Scarry titled "I'm Thankful This Year for Everyone Fighting Against Transing the Kids" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov.

23, 2022.

• An article by Alex Oliveira and James Reinl titled "Make It Make Sense! Woke Professor of Pediatrics [Dr. Cora Breuner in Seattle] Says Children Should Be Banned From Getting Tattoos—but That It's Fine for Them to Have Sex-Change Surgery and Take Puberty Blockers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.

- An article by Douglas Wilson titled "Trans Ideologues Who Cheer Cutting Off Healthy Genitals Shouldn't Set Federal Medical Standards" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Wilcox titled "'Everyone Passed It Up': Tucker [Carlson] Blasts Media for Not Reporting on Child Gender Reassignment Surgery Profits" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- A video and an article by Spencer Lindquist titled "Watch: Boston Children's Hospital Admits 14-Year-Olds Are 'Pursuing' Transgender Surgery" were posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "'Gender Affirmation Is Demonstrably Dangerous for Young People': Woman [Cat Cattinson] Who Has Detransitioned Calls for a Ban on Medical Intervention for Minors, Claiming Doctors Are Treating Teens Too Early and Not Dealing With Root Problems" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Craig Bannister titled "Tulsi Gabbard: Liberal Gender Agenda Is 'Denial of Objective Truth' Where Those in Power 'Define and Tell Us What's True' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Biden wants taxpayers to pay for sex-changes

- An article by Michael Ginsberg titled "Biden Administration Confirms It Wants Taxpayers to Pay for Sex-Change Operations on Minors" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Illinois] Rep. Mary Miller: Biden Administration Using Taxpayer Money for Children's Sex-Change Surgery" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Trinity College—Jesus had "trans body"

• An article by Ewan Somerville titled "Jesus Could Have Been Transgender, Claims [Trinity College] Cambridge Dean" was posted at telegraph.co.uk on

Nov. 26, 2022.

• An article by Jack Montgomery titled "Trinity College Dean Defends Graphic Woke Sermon Claiming Jesus Had 'Trans Body' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Other comments about transgender issues

- An article by Pam Key titled "[American Federation of Teachers President Randi] Weingarten: Republicans' Transgender Rhetoric Is 'Demonic' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Reagan Reese titled "From Skoliosexual to Graygender, We've Defined the Most Vexing of San Francisco's 130 Gender Options" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Terresa Monroe-Hamilton titled " 'Complete Dumpster Fire': Parents Outraged as [Oregon's North Clackamas] School District Meetings Go Virtual Amid Gender Ideology Worries" was posted at americanwirenews.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Joshua Young titled "Christian and Muslim Parents Sue Ohio School Board Over 'Gender Neutral' Bathrooms" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Disney's 'Strange World' [Which Features an Openly Gay Character] Hard Flop at Box Office—LGBTQ Character To Be Scapegoated?" was posted at tmz.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Kylee Griswold titled "Wisconsin Children's Hospital Is Stacking Its Bench of Chaplains With Trans Activists" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Alejandra Molina titled "'After School Satan Club' at California Elementary School Stirs Controversy" was posted at religionnews.com on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by John Solomon titled "Charter School Enrollment Soared Nationwide During Pandemic as Parents Sought Alternatives" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 26, 2022.

Comments about teachers' unions

• An article by Hank Berrien titled "[Mike] Pompeo Issues Fiery Challenge to Teachers Union President [Randi] Weingarten: Debate Me" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Contrasting pro-life and pro-abortion

• An article by Denise Harle titled "The Pro-Abortion Media Tricks and Misleads Because the Truth Is Pro-Life" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Pro-life judges—not trying to kill women

• An article by Jack Hellner titled "It's Been Nearly Six Months Since Dobbs [Ruling by SCOTUS], and Women's Bodies Aren't Stacking Up" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Comments about pro-life

- An article by Peyton Holliday titled "Pro-Life Doctors Sue FDA to Halt Its Approval of Chemical Abortion Drugs" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Shank titled "Data Show Thousands of Babies' Lives Saved in Texas Since Heartbeat Act Took Effect" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 23, 2022.

Comments about pro-abortion

- An article by Sophia Corso titled "Lawsuit Could Force the FDA to Rescind Approval of Abortion Pills That Endanger Mom and Baby Alike" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "NPR Continues to Outdo Itself With Shameless Pro-Abortion Takes" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Georgia Supreme Court Brings Back Six-Week Abortion Ban After Some Clinics Started Offering Services Up to 22 Weeks Since Law Was Blocked Last Week" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Nikiya Natale titled "We're Thankful for Our Abortions" was posted at thenation.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

An article by Larry Elder titled "A Pro-Abortion Advocate [Jesse Jackson]
 Made This Case Against Abortion [Back in 1977, Before Running for
 President Seven Years Later When He Changed to Describe Abortion as a 'Freedom of Choice' Matter]" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

Keep you eye on "environmental social governance"

- An article by Kevin Stocklin titled "ESG [Environmental Social Governance]: The Merger of State and Corporate Power" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 13, 2022.
- An article by Peyton Holliday titled "Business Magnate Elon Musk: 'ESG Is the Devil' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "DeSantis Pulls \$2 Billion From Woke BlackRock in Largest Anti-ESG Divestment by Any Republican State—as Biden Encourages 401Ks to Invest in the Underperforming Funds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2022.

Climate warriors

- An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "Biden Overturns Trump Rule and Tells 401K Investors to Prioritize Green Investments Over Profit—Despite Plans Already Losing \$34,000 on Average This Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Rich Berdan titled "Climate Zealots Love Doomsday Talk, but Reject Actual Solutions" was posted at dailycaller.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Adam Andrzejewski titled "EPA to Spend \$13 Billion on Environmental Justice and Climate" was posted at realclearwire.com on Nov. 25, 2022.

Green energy vs. coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

• An article by Stephen Moore titled "America Was Built on Coal, Now Biden Wants to Abolish It" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 14, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

"No more drilling"—Biden supports Venezuela

- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled " 'Put America Last': Biden Gives Chevron Greenlight to Start Pumping Oil in Venezuela Again" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "Biden Prefers Communist Oil, Not American-Produced" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden Turns to Venezuela for Oil: 'Just One More Anti-American Act'—Says [Newt] Gingrich" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "White House Defends Deal to Drill Oil in Venezuela—Rejects Claims Biden Is Reducing Production on American Soil (Less Than a Month After President [Boldly] Said [There Would Be] 'No More Drilling')" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

"No more drilling"-U.S. auctioning off Alaska acres

 An article by Ari Natter titled "U.S. to Auction Almost 1 Million Acres Off Alaska for Oil Drilling [After Biden Recently Said 'No More Drilling']" was posted at bloomberg.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

"No more drilling"—Americans want more drilling

• An article by Terry Jones titled "Voters Favor More Drilling, Fewer Rules to End Diesel Fuel Shortage: I&I/TIPP Poll" was posted at tippinsights.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Fossil fuel—Strategic Petroleum Reserve

 An article by Harold Hutchison titled "Biden Boasts About 'Largest Ever Release' From Strategic Petroleum Reserve" was posted at dailycaller.com on

Nov. 29, 2022.

Comments about electric vehicles

• An article by Tim Levin titled "Electric-Vehicle Charging Stations Could Use as Much Power as a Small Town by 2035—and the Grid Isn't Ready" was posted at businessinsider.com on Nov. 25, 2022.

- An article by John F. Trent titled "NASCAR Executive Explains New Manufacturers Aren't Joining the Sport Due to Emphasis on Electric, Hybrid and Hydrogen Vehicles" was posted at boundingintosports.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Morgan titled "China May Get Top Ownership of U.S. Lithium Mine [That Canadian-Based 'Lithium Americas' Is Seeking to Mine]" was posted at americanmilitarynews.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Chris Pleasance titled "Switzerland Plans to Ban Electric Cars From Cars From the Roads and Order Games Consoles Turned Off During Power Shortages in a Bid to Reduce Energy Consumption" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 2, 2022.

Biden took credit for solving rail strike in September

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Stephen Collinson titled "Biden Claims Huge Win for Unions, and Himself, in Tentative Rail Deal" was posted at cnn.com on Sept. 15, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Geoff Earle titled "Joe Takes Another Lap of Honor: Biden Boasts About Averting 'Crippling' National Rail Strike (Despite Caving Into Unions With 24% Pay Hike): President Gives First Broadcast TV Interview in 217 Days With Cozy CBS Reporter" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Sept. 16, 2022.

Rail unions—not happy with Biden

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Pro-Union Biden: Get a Bill to My Desk Before December 9 to Block Railroad Strike" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Steven Nelson titled "Biden Tells Capitol Leaders Busting Rail Strike Top Goal Despite Being 'Proud Pro-Labor President' " was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

• An article by Ryan Cooper titled "Biden Picked the Wrong Side in the Railroad Union Fight [Siding With Freight Rail Bosses Against Their Workers]" was posted at msnbc.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Lunch-Bucket Joe Enrages His Unions" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Nick Gilbertson titled "Senate Votes to Impose Rail Contract, Rejects Measure Granting Workers 7 Paid Sick Days" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Conservative politicians—not happy with establishment GOP

- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "[Josh] Hawley Tears Into Biden Administration, Democrats [and] Establishment GOP After Senate Imposes Labor Deal on Railroad Workers" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Rand Paul: Congress Shouldn't 'Usurp' Will of Rail Workers; Nobody Actually Looked at All the Details" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Inflation

- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Shocker: Networks Fail to Cover Thanksgiving Inflation" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Tom Gantert titled "California Food Stamp Costs Reach Record Highs" was posted at justthenews.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Bank of America Chief Warns of Two More Years of Pain With High Inflation and Interest Rates—as Federal Government to Backstop \$1 Million Mortgages and Experts Predict 20% Fall in Home Prices" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "The 20 States in America Offering One-Time Rebates and Tax Credits to Help Residents Cope With Inflation Pain" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Kristine Parks titled "Janet Yellen Blames Americans' 'Splurging' for Record-High Inflation" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

James Clyburn makes utterly ridiculous statement

• An article by Thomas Lifson titled "James Clyburn: 'People Love Biden's Approach [and They Are in Love With His Agenda] . . . When They Look at Their Bank Accounts' " was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Finances

- An article by Amy Legate-Wolfe titled "The Great Escape: Rich Young Professionals Earning More Than \$100,000 Are Fleeing California and New York—Here's Why and Where They're Headed [Texas, Florida, Washington State, Colorado and New Jersey]" was posted at moneywise.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Arriana McLymore and Doyinsola Oladipo titled "Thin Black Friday Crowds [in Stores] Mark U.S. Holiday Shopping Kickoff" was posted at reuters.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Annie Palmer titled "Walmart Overtakes Amazon in Shoppers' Search for Black Friday Bargains" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Ashley Capoot titled "Black Friday Online Sales Top \$9 Billion in New Record" was posted at cnbc.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Stacy Liberatore titled "The Drought That Stole Christmas: Expect to Pay 20 Percent More for a Holiday Tree Due to a Lack of Rain Killing Tens of Thousands Across the U.S." was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.

Student-loan forgiveness

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Biden Admin Tells People They Are Approved for Student Loan Cancellation Even as Court Battles Rage [Knowing That He Will Blame Republicans]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Six States [Arkansas, Iowa, Kansas, Missouri, Nebraska and South Carolina] Challenge Biden's \$400 Billion Student Loan Plan" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Biden's Extension of the Student-Debt Pause Is Profoundly Unjust—and Cravenly Political" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Supreme Court Keeps Block on Biden's

\$400 Billion Student Loan Relief Program—and Will Take Up the Case in February in Yet Another Legal Setback" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2022.

Central bank digital currencies are coming

• An article by Andrea Widburg titled "Push Back Hard Against Plans to Impose Central Bank Digital Currency" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 26, 2022.

Taxes and IRS

• An article by Serah Louis titled "The IRS Says Its 87,000 New Hires Could Help Collect as Much as \$1 Trillion by Forcing Tax Cheats to Pay Up; but Will More 'Fire-Breathing Dragons' Really Do the Trick?" was posted at moneywise.com on Nov. 25, 2022.

17 times the Biden administration—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to September 2022, a video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 17 Times the Biden Administration Said the Border Is Secure" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

National Border Patrol Council President speaks out

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "National Border Patrol President [Brandon Judd] Slams Biden for 'Lying' About Border Crisis" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Some Democrats speak up about the border

- An article by Rob Crilly titled "Arizona [Democrat] Mark Kelly Says Own Party Was 'Not Even Close' to Grasping the Migrant Crisis and Admits More Security Is Needed" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 22, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Democrat Henry] Cuellar: I Don't Support Amnesty—'You've Got to Return People' According to Law or Cartels Win" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 19, 2022.

Illegal immigration

• An article by Peter Barry Chowka titled "Violent Crime Comes to Previously Peaceful and Safe Martha's Vineyard; And Guess Why [Crime From Only a

Few Illegal Aliens, When the Southern Border Has Millions]" was posted at americanthinker.com on Nov. 23, 2022.

- An article by Asher Notheis titled "National Border Patrol Council President Accuses White House of Continuing to 'Lie' About Border Crisis" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 26, 2022.
- An article by Bob Price titled "160 Migrants From 10 Countries Apprehended Near Border in Arizona Over Thanksgiving Weekend" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Border Crisis Could Now Put Flights in Danger: Union Says Air Marshals Are Being Deployed to the Border and Warn American Travelers Are at More Risk From Terror Attacks and Dangerous Passengers Ahead of Busy Christmas Period" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden Warned to Stop Redirecting Air Marshals to Border as 'Major Security Incidents' Occur on Recent U.S. Flights" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Truth about immigration and voting

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to August 2022, an article by Susan Jones titled "Rep. Byron Donalds [of Florida]: Biden's Open Borders Goal Is to 'Change the Electorate' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Aug. 29, 2022.
- An article by Guy Benson titled "Woke Tales: DC Council Grants Illegal Immigrants Voting Rights, Reduces Penalties for Violent Crimes" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Voting by mail

- An article by Samuel Mangold-Lenett titled "John Fetterman Is the New Normal [for Using Mail-In Ballots]" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 21, 2022.
- An article by Margot Cleveland titled "How Will Anyone Trust the Georgia Runoff Results When There's Enough Illegal Voting to Tip the Scales?" was

posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Hawaii volcanos

• An article by Melissa Koenig, Jennifer Smith and Chris Jewers titled "Lava Begins to Flow Out of Mauna Loa as It Erupts on Hawaii's Big Island for First Time in 38 Years: Experts Warn of 'Serious' Situation if Magma From World's Largest Active Volcano Seeps Into Rift Zones" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

• A video and an article by Alex Hammer titled "Double Trouble! Incredible Helicopter Footage Captures 'Rare and Sacred' Moment Hawaii's Mauna Loa Spouts Huge Lava Fountains While Its Sister Volcano 20 Miles Away Also Erupts" were posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.

Comments about U.S. military

- An article by Emily Goodin titled "Hundreds of Chinese-Made Drones Are Detected in Restricted Airspace Above the White House in Past Few Months Amid Fears of Spying Security Threat" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by John Mac Ghilonn titled "Why Are We Allowing Dangerous Chinese Tech Companies to Operate on American Soil?" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Adam Kredo titled "Pentagon Has No Policy to Track Attempted Cyber Hacks by Russia, China, Iran" was posted at freebeacon.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about defunding the police

- Looking back to June 2020, an article by Paige Fernandez titled "Defunding the Police Will Actually Make Us Safer" was posted at aclu.org on June 11, 2020.
- An article by Christian Oliver titled "Cops in San Francisco Will Be Able to Use Killer Robots in 'Deadly Force' Situations as City's Woke Mayor London Breed U-Turned on Her Decision to Slash the Police Budget by \$120 Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.

Comment about weak District Attorneys

An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Woke Manhattan DA Alvin Bragg Has

Downgraded Over Half of Felony Cases to Misdemeanors as Criminals Are Free to Roam Streets of the Big Apple" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2022.

• An article by Alex Oliveira titled "NYC Student Arrested for Threatening Mass Shooting at a Harlem School Is Released Without Bail, Despite Terror and Hate Crime Charges" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.

Homeless problem across America

• An article by Sophie Mann titled "Dem-Led Los Angeles City Councilman Says Spiraling Homeless Crisis Has Left Children Having to 'Step Over Needles, Human Waste' and 'Deal With Psychotic Behavior' on Their Way to School: 'No Child in America Should Be Afraid to Walk to School' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

Criminal background checks—tenants and bosses

- An article by Rich Calder titled "NYC Landlords Could Soon Be Denied Criminal Background Checks for Tenants" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 26, 2022.
- An article by Jason Rantz titled "[Washington] State [Hospital] Knowingly Hired, Promoted Felon Now Accused of Stealing From Patients" was posted at mynorthwest.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Soaring crime

- An article by Rachel Schilke titled "Martha's Vineyard Gripped by Dramatic Island Bank Robbery as Suspects Remain at Large" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Six Dead After Gunman Opens Fire in Chesapeake [Virginia] Walmart" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Walmart Bloodbath That Left Seven Dead Is Seventh Mass Shooting This Month Alone and One of 64 Across America So Far This Year That Have Left 286 Dead" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Carl Samson titled "Repeat Offender Faces Up to 107 Years in Prison for Brutal Attack on Delaware Jewelry Store Owner" was posted at nextshark.com on Nov. 23, 2022.

• An article by Carl Samson titled "'Everyone Is Scared': Older South Asian Women Targeted by Jewelry Thieves in North Texas" was posted at nextshark.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

- An article by James Callery titled "Millionaire Influencer [Nour Atta Has 272,000 Instagram Followers on His Stock-Trading Page] Is Robbed During Midnight Raid at Rented Hollywood Hills Airbnb by Gang of Four Armed Burglars in Ski Masks Who Pistol-Whipped Him Before Taking Watches, Jewelry and Clothes Worth \$1 Million" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled " 'Our City Is in Peril, Businesses Have No Protection or Recourse': Portland Store Is Forced to Close After Being Burgled 15 Times in 18 Months—and Shares Devastating Note With Its Customers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Sophie Mann titled " 'Philadelphia is a War Zone': Moment Thug Casually Strolls Up to Parking Officer and Shoots Him in the Head in Broad Daylight in Dem-Led City" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "Incredible Moment Thieves Casually Ransack Apple Store in Tech Mecca Palo Alto and Staff Hold Back Customers From Trying to Stop Them" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2022.

People carrying guns doubles due to woke policies

• An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Handgun Owners Carrying Daily Doubled Thanks to Soft-on-Crime Woke Policies" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Comments about gun control

- An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Biden Says He Wants Congress to Pass Gun Control in Lame-Duck Session" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Biden Protected by Very Guns He Says Have 'No Redeeming Value' " was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Harry Kazianis titled "Why Joe Biden Won't Embrace Arms Control With North Korea" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

• An article by Mark Moore titled "Democratic Sen. Chris Murphy Suggests Cutting Funds to Police That Refuse to Enforce Gun Laws" was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Asian citizens

• An article by Ryan General titled "Woman Unleashes Racist Tirade at Asian Woman; Throws Rocks at Asian Journalist After Being Confronted" was posted at nextshark.com on Nov. 23, 2022.

Comments about mistreatment of Black citizens

• An article by Alex Hammer titled "'You're Still a Slave': DC Karen Is Banned From Uber After Berating Black Driver in Racist N-Word Outburst" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.

Comments about police misconduct

- An article by Hope Smith titled "Ohio Man Awarded \$45 Million After He Was Wrongfully Jailed for 20 Years for Kidnapping and Raping Three Women, Including a Set of 22-Year-Old Twins" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Five Officers Charged After [Handcuffed] Black Man Paralyzed in Police Van" was posted at apnews.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about covid-relief funds

• An article by John Rigolizzo titled " 'Hundreds of Billions, If Not Trillions of Dollars Wasted': Top Republican [James Comer of Kentucky] Says Pandemic Fraud at Top of Oversight Committee's To-Do List" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Comments about Fauci

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Brandon Morse titled "Dr. Fauci and His Wife Are \$5 Million Richer Thanks to the Pandemic" was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 30, 2022.
- An article by Bob Hoge titled "A Fitting Farewell to Fibbing Fauci—a Roundup of His Greatest Misinformation Hits" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Fauci: 'Keep Up on Your Boosters,

Because the Protection Clearly Wanes' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about Ashish Jha

• A video and an article by Becca Lower titled "Watch: New Biden Covid Czar [Ashish Jha] Continues the Fearmongering From Fauci" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

Comments about covid origins

- An article by Sarah Arnold titled "Unredacted Documents Reveal Fauci Tried to Shift the Narrative on the Covid-19 Lab Leak Theory" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 26, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Olander titled "Fauci on Covid Lab Leak Theory: 'I Have a Completely Open Mind' " was posted at politico.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Graham Noble titled "The Mystery of Covid-19 Origins Slowly Unraveling" was posted at libertynation.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about lockdown

- An article by Zachary Stieber titled "Fauci Defended Lockdowns During Deposition, Said China Was the Inspiration: Lawyer" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Charles titled "[Washington Post] Taylor Lorenz [Posted a Tweet Supporting] China Communist Party's Authoritarian Covid-19 Lockdowns" was posted at redstate.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Chinese People Bravely Stand Up to CCP's Draconian Covid Policies" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Nectar Gan and Selina Wang titled "At the Heart of China's Protests Against Zero-Covid, Young People Cry for Freedom" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Rob Crilly and Katelyn Caralle titled "White House Refuses to Condemn China's Crackdown on Covid Protesters Chanting 'Freedom'—as U.S. Embassy Urges Americans to Keep a Two-Week Supply of Medications, Water and Food at Home Because of Threats of Strict Lockdowns" was

posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.

• An article by Scott Morefield titled "Twitter Won't Be Free Until the Covid Dissidents Are" was posted at townhall.com on Nov. 28, 2022.

Comments about flu outbreak

- An article by Luke Andrews titled "Why Didn't We Stock Up? As Whirlwind of Post-Lockdown Illnesses Strike Children and Trigger Shortages of Key Drugs, Experts Say Situation Was Entirely Predictable and Money Should Have Been Spent on Stockpiling Antibiotics Instead of Covid Shots" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "6 Million Americans Have Been Infected by Flu and 3,000 Have Died Since October as Country is Stung by Worst Outbreak in a Decade" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Luke Andrews titled "Is Long Covid Overblown? You're More Likely to Suffer Lingering Symptoms With Flu or Other Seasonal Bugs Than Coronavirus; Study Suggests" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2022.

Vaccine mandates—military

- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Appeals Court Upholds Ruling Protecting Air Force Service Members Who Refuse Covid-19 Vaccine for Religious Reasons" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "21 Republican Governors Join Letter Opposing Military Covid Vaccine Mandate" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Republicans Demand an End to Biden's Military Vaccine Mandate and Vow to Challenge 'Woke' Pentagon Policies by Pushing to Prioritize the 'Promotion of Lethal Military Force' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "[Tennessee] Sen. [Marsha] Blackburn: China Is 'Focused on Defeating Us; Meanwhile, Our Pentagon Is Focused on a Vaccine Mandate' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Weber titled "GOP Senators to Withhold Support for Defense Funding Until They Get Vote to End Military Vax Mandate" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Vaccine mandates

• An article by Brandon Drey titled "California Appeals Court Rules School Districts Can't Mandate Own Covid Vaccine Requirements for Students" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

• An article by Luke Rosiak titled "JetBlue Won't Hire the Unvaxxed, but Hired Violent Felon to Fly Planes" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 26, 2022.

Covid vaccines—some people get them

- Looking back to May 2021, an article by Meredith Wadman titled "Anti-Vaccine Activists Use a Government Database on Side Effects [VAERS, the Vaccine Adverse Event Reporting System] to Scare the Public" was posted at science.org on May 26, 2022.
- Looking back to January 2022, an article titled "Scary Reports of Deaths Following Covid-19 Vaccination Aren't What They Seem" was posted at muhealth.org on Jan. 6, 2022.
- An article by Hiam Chemaitelly, Houssein H. Ayoub, Sawsan AlMukdad, Peter Coyle, Patrick Tang and Hadi M. Yassine titled "Protection From Previous Natural Infection Compared With mRNA Vaccination Against SARS-CoV-2 Infection [Concluding That Vaccination Remains the Safest Tool for Protecting Against Covid Infection]" was posted at thelancet.com on Nov. 11, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Kamala Harris Claims Most People Need Coronavirus Shot 'Once a Year'—Contradicting Public Health Officials [Who Were Pushing Additional Shots As Recently As Two Months Ago]" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Covid vaccines—some people avoid them

- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Alex Berenson titled "Another New Study—Yes, a Second One—Says the 'Omicron-Specific' mRNA Covid Boosters Are Worthless" was posted at alexberenson.com on Oct. 31, 2022.
- An article by Art Moore titled "Top Cardiologist [Dr. Peter McCullough] Links 'Sudden Deaths' to Covid Vaccine" was posted at wnd.com on Nov. 7, 2022.

• An article by Marina Zhang titled "Slew of Unusual Adverse Events Becoming More Common After Covid Vaccine Rollout" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 27, 2022.

• An article by David Thalheimer titled "12 Ways the New Congress Should Hold Big Pharma Accountable for Covid Evils" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Vaccinated are now majority of covid deaths

- An article by Charlotte Pence Bond titled "Report: Vaccinated Now Make Up Majority of Covid Deaths" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Catlin Tilley titled "Majority of Covid Deaths Are Among Vaccinated Americans for the First Time—Now That 230 Million Have Had at Least Two Shots" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article titled "Trend in Covid Deaths Shifts to Vaccinated as Numbers Grow, Immunity Wanes" was posted at khn.org (KHN is an editorially independent program of Kaiser Family Foundation Often Called KFF) on Nov. 28, 2022.

Unintended consequence—missed measles vaccine

• An article by Caitlin Tilley titled "Nearly 40 Million Children Missed a Measles Vaccine Last Year Amid Lockdowns and Growing Anti-Vaxx Movement, CDC Report Finds" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.

Comments about covid tests for students

• An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "D.C. Public Schools to Force Coronavirus Tests After Thanksgiving" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 24, 2022.

Comments about masks

- An article by Jon Miltimore titled "The New York Times Explains Why Mask Mandates Don't Work" was posted at fee.org on Nov. 15, 2022.
- An article by Emily Crane titled "HHS-Authorized Report Recommends Masks, Distancing for 'Long Covid' " was posted at nypost.com on Nov. 22, 2022.

• An article by Josh Alston titled "Chinese Government TV Censors World Cup Games to Avoid Showing Fans Who Aren't Wearing Face Masks as Protests Against Country's Ultra-Tough Covid Measures Explode" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 27, 2022.

Comments about 'The View'

• An article by James Conrad titled "Joy Behar Forced to Apologize After Vile Attack on Amy Coney Barrett" was posted at themix.net on Nov. 29, 2022.

Comments about Alyssa Milano

• An article by Eva Fox titled "[Leftist Actress] Alyssa Milano Thinks Elon Musk Promotes 'Hate and White Supremacy'—So Swaps Her Tesla for a VW Founded by Hitler [Missing the Irony]" was posted at tesmanian.com on Nov. 26, 2022.

Comments about Oprah Winfrey

- An article by Sonia Horon titled "Howard Stern Criticizes Oprah Winfrey for 'Showing Off Her Lavish Lifestyle and \$2.5 Billion Wealth on Instagram: 'You Gotta Be a Little Self-Aware' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by Lillian Gissen titled "The Wildly Lavish World of Oprah Winfrey: As TV Mogul Is Blasted by Howard Stern for Flaunting Her Wealth Online, Femail Reveals Just How Excessive Her Instagram Really Is" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.

McConnell tried to pass JCPA

- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Swamp Launches Last Ditch Effort to Pass Media Bailout Bill JCPA" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Adam Cahn titled "Will Republicans Cave on 'Obamacare for the Press'?" was posted at texasscorecard.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Mitch McConnell Blocked From Moving Media Cartel Bill JCPA Via Hotline" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Hesitation about JCPA—before Ted Cruz amendment

Looking back to August 2022, an article by Jennifer Huddleston titled

"Klobuchar's Media Bill Won't Save the Press [Because It Pits Digital Platforms Like Facebook and Google Against Traditional Media Services Such As Newspapers]" was posted at reason.com on Aug. 29, 2022.

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Allum Bokhari titled "Zombie Media Cartel Bill Back and Worse Than Ever: Would Strengthen Legacy Media, Punish Anti-Establishment Outlets" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 6, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Harold Feld titled "Stop the Presses! JCPA [Journalism Competition and Preservation Act] Favors Big Media Broadcasters Over Newspapers!" was posted at publicknowledge.org on Sept. 6, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Will McBride titled "Public Knowledge [Organization] Joins 20 Groups Urging Congress to Shelve 'Journalism Competition and Preservation Act' " was posted at publicknowledge.org on Sept. 6, 2022.

Hesitation about JCPA—after Ted Cruz amendment

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Matthew Boyle titled "Ted Cruz Caves to Democrat Amy Klobuchar on Media Cartel Bill" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Allum Bokhari titled "Cruz-Klobuchar Amendment Doesn't Fix JCPA, Censorship-Enabling Bailout for the Establishment Media" was posted at breitbart.com on Sept. 21, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Timothy Karr titled "The JCPA Returns After Deal to Win Over Ted Cruz, and It's Still Hugely Flawed" was posted at freepress.net on Sept. 22, 2022.
- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Shiva Stella titled "Public Knowledge [Organization] Warns Congress Against Adopting Controversial 'Journalism Competition and Preservation Act' " was posted at publicknowledge.org on Sept. 22, 2022.
- Looking back to October 2022, an article by Rick Edmonds titled "Opposition Mounts as JCPA's Sponsors Target Year-End Approval" was posted at poynter.org on Oct. 26, 2022.
- An article by Lisa Macpherson titled "Why Advocates From Across the Spectrum Still Oppose the JCPA" was posted at publicknowledge.org on Nov.

7, 2022.

Other comments about the news media

• An article by Amanda Marcotte titled "Nancy Pelosi's Historic Run as Speaker Comes With a Lesson: Quit While You're Ahead" was posted at (liberal publication) salon.com on Nov. 23, 2022.

- An article by Jennifer Smith, Jack Newman and Hope Smith titled "Biology Is Back! CNN Anchor Refuses to Use Chosen Pronouns of Non-Binary Colorado Springs Gay-Club Shooter—and Calls Mass Murder 'Him' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "Tucker Carlson Hits Back at Liberal TV Reporters Who Blamed Him for Colorado Shooting—They Said [Shooter] Was a Rightwing Gunman, but Who Turned Out to Be Non-Binary: 'Everything NBC News Has Told You About This Shooting Is the Opposite of Truth' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "MSNBC's Joy Reid Is Slammed as a 'Race-Baiter' After Calling Thanksgiving a 'Simplistic Fairytale' That Republicans Need to Cover Up America Being Founded on 'Genocide' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Jacqueline Howard titled "Daylight Savings Time Sheds Light on Lack of Sleep's Disproportionate Impact in Communites of Color" was posted at cnn.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Jeff Charles titled "Activist Media and Democrats: A Perfect Match" was posted at libertynation.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Don Lemon Says He Doesn't Think CNN 'Was Ever Liberal'—but Admits Network Now Wants 'Sensible Republicans to Come On and Feel Comfortable' After New Boss Chris Licht Made Sweeping Changes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "CNN Chief [Chris Licht] Lets Go of Hundreds of Employees at Company, Guts Sister Network HLN: Reports" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Comments about Hunter Biden and family

• An article by Peyton Holliday titled "[Kentucky] Rep. [James] Comer: 'Joe Biden Lied to the American People About His Involvement in His Family's

Business Schemes' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

• An article by Josh Boswell, Wills Robinson and Stephen M. Lepore titled "
'This Is Necessary to Restore Public Trust': Elon Musk Says He Will Reveal All
Secret Documents About Twitter's Decision to Ban Hunter Biden Laptop
Story" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.

- An article by Tim Graham titled "Media Become Scandal-Deniers When It Comes to Biden" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 26, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "'It Was a Mistake': Ex-Twitter Safety Chief Finally Admits Censoring Hunter Biden's Laptop Story Was a Huge Error—but Claims It Was Because 'We Did Not Know What Was True' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.

Democrats want South Carolina primary before Iowa

- An article by Alex Seitz-Wald and Natasha Korecki titled "Democrats' Next Big Fight: Which State Goes First in the 2024 Presidential Primary [With South Carolina Getting Attention]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 17, 2022.
- An article by Natasha Korecki titled "Iowa GOP Threatens to Move Caucuses to Halloween to Mess With Democrats" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 20, 2022.

Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- An article by Christina Cauterucci titled "If Biden Runs Again, He Should Pick a New VP [According to Slate, a Popular Liberal Publication]" was posted at slate.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Joseph Curl titled "D.C. Abuzz With Chatter About Biden Replacing VP Harris" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Michelle Obama

 An article by Joel Gilbert titled "Beware—Michelle Obama's Book Launch of Her 2024 Campaign" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

Biden's mental capacity

An article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy'
 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock

Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "President Biden Reassures Audience 29 Times That He's Telling the Truth" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

- An article by Susan Jones titled "Biden Uses the Phrase 'Indian Country' Nine Times After Telling Tribes He Was Chided for Saying That" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 1, 2022.
- An article by Alex Oliveira titled "This Way, Monsieur: French President Macron Has to Guide Biden, 80, Back to the Crowd After Joe Shock His Hand for 42 Seconds at White House Ceremony During Their State Visit" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 2, 2022.

Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Washington Post Columnist [George F. Will] Calls for Biden and Kamala to Both Drop Out for 2024 for 'The Sake of the Country' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 2, 2022.
- An article by Christopher Jacobs titled "Buckle Up for Lame-Duck Congressional Democrats' Holiday Spending Spree" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 18, 2022.
- An article by Evita Duffy titled "Does Biden Have Anything to Say About the Idaho Student Murders—Or Only Tragedies Involving Guns and Gays?" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov. 23, 2022.
- An article by Neirin Gray Desai titled "Biden Regime U.S. Education Official [Kristina Ishmael] Claims Democracy Is Based on 'White Supremacy' and Says She 'Tunes Out White People's Voices' in Series of Unearthed Tweets" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 24, 2022.
- An article by Bradford Betz titled "White House's Former 'Disinformation Czar' Nina Jankowicz Registers as a Foreign Agent [in the UK]" was posted at foxnews.com on Nov. 27, 2022.
- An article by Rusty Weiss titled "Democrat Adam Schiff Suggests Complying With Subpoenas Is Optional, Now" was posted at the political insider.com on Nov. 28, 2022.
- An article by David Harsanyi titled "For the Left, 'Antisemitism' Is Little More Than a Partisan Talking Point" was posted at thefederalist.com on Nov.

29, 2022.

• An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Democrats Flip Pennsylvania State House in Another Massive Midterm Loss for Republicans, Promise 'Center-Left' Agenda" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 29, 2022.

Comments about conservatives

- An article by Hope Smith titled "South Dakota Gov. Kristi Noem Bans TikTok: State Agencies Forbidden From Using China-Owned Social Media Platform Over 'Growing National Security Threat' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "China Is Using Big Tech—So Why Is the West Targeting Musk's Twitter?" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

DeSantis supporters and detractors

• An article by Greg Wilson titled "DeSantis Pens Autobiography, Likely Fueling More 2024 Speculation" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2022.

Trump supporters and detractors

- An article by Marc Caputo titled "The Inside Story of Trump's Explosive Dinner With Kanye and Nick Fuentes [With Fuentes Confirming That Trump Did Not Know Him or His Background]" was posted at nbcnews.com on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Greg Wilson titled "'It Was a Setup': NBC Report Details How [Kanye] West, [and Milo] Yiannopoulos 'Blindsided' Trump [Who Apparently Did Not Know That Yiannopoulos and Holocaust-Denier Nick Fuentes Were Tagging Along]" was posted at dailywire.com on Nov. 30, 2022.
- An article by Chris Jewers titled "Israel's PM-Elect Brands Donald Trump's Dinner With Anti-Semite Kanye West and Holocaust Denier Nick Fuentes a 'Mistake, Wrong and Misplaced' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 1, 2022.

General interest

 An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Alabama Will Not Try to Execute Death Row Inmate by Lethal Injection as He Asks to Die by Nitrogen Hypoxia

After Officials Spent Hours Trying to Find a Vein: Second Inmate Sues After He Was Left in 'Pain and Tortured' in Botched Attempt" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.

- An article by Andrea Cavallier titled "Oath Keepers Leader Stewart Rhodes Is Found Guilty of Seditious Conspiracy Over January 6 Riot and Now Faces Up to 20 Years in Prison" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Nov. 29, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Gray titled "Exercising in the Morning Helps Protect Against Heart Disease; New Study Says" was posted at bestlifeonline.com on Nov. 29, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."